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Minutes of a meeting of Crowland Parish Council held on Monday 9th April 2018 

in the Parish Rooms, Hall Street, Crowland
Present   - Coun B Alcock. Mr J Boor, Mr R Boot, Mr P Cooper, Mr P Green, Mr P Haslgrove, 
     Mr D Kempton, Mr J Parnell, Mr G Quince and Mrs A Williams

Also Present  -  Coun N Pepper and Winston Brown (Lincs Free Press).
In the Chair  -  Miss C Elphee

Clerk  -  Mrs D Halliwell

276.Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Mr D Ancill, Mr M Atkinson, Mrs J Head, Mr D Ringham 

& also Coun J Astill.

277.Declaration of Interests as per the LGA 2000

Land



Mr J Boor

Royal British Legion  

Miss C Elphee & Mr R Boot

Allotments


Mr P Cooper & Mr P Haselgrove

Crowland Hub


Mr P Green

278.Police Matters 

There was no police presence at the meeting, but a report had been received giving the details and comparisons of crime figures as follows:-

2018



2017



2016
 A S B 



  16



  12



   4



   



  

Burglary


   0



   3



   3

Criminal damage

  1



   3



   0

Theft



  3



   3



   1

RTC’s



  2



   3



   2

This report shows a very worrying increase in crime numbers.

The “group” of youths in the town is getting bigger and the age range is getting wider.

The Parish Council are not part of the Joint Agencies Group that is currently discussing 

these issues.

The Parish Council deserves some of the credit for getting more police presence as it was their continued efforts to get the police to act on the concerns of locals that caused this to happen.
There have been many concerns expressed regarding letter 10 in correspondence. Which states that the police had taken a group of Crowland youths to an England football match at Wembley.

94

Clerks to send a copy of a residents email expressing concern over a football trip for some local youths, to the police and ask for an explanation regarding this trip and establish what criteria was required to be met to be a part of this trip. Also asking why the Parish Council had not been told about this.

This letter should also include that the Parish Council does need a positive report from the police to report back to local residents and that this isn’t happening. 
                          Action  -  Clerks
279.To Agree as a correct Record the Minutes of the Previous Meeting  and
280.Reports on matters outstanding of the previous meeting not on this agenda
Page 85
Clerks to check that light in the West Street bus shelter has been organised.










Action  -  Clerks

Page 86
item 254
Include the names Peter Cooper & Peter Haselgrove as abstentions
                                                from the vote and therefore not all agreed.
Action  -  Clerks

page 86
item 254 
Correct STHL to STIHL.


Action  -  Clerks



item 258
should read “A16 South of Crowland Roundabout”.











Action  -  Clerks



Item 264
Clerks to include Hub Car Park on next agenda.











Action  -  Clerks

The Parish Rooms now has a new flagpole.

Following these changes, Mr Boor proposed the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
Seconded by Mr Cooper.    All agreed.
281.Report on meeting with the Maize Contractor

Mr Haselgrove reported that there had been a meeting with the operations manager of the Maize Contractors, Pretoria Lee.

There had been a good debate and it was felt that progress had been made.

The contractor now fully understood our concerns and should be sent a copy of the meeting notes by the clerks for their comments.







The company are going to sheet down their vehicles and will operate a “Clean Wheel Policy”.

The contractors have invited members to have a look at their premises in Mepal near Ely.

Clerks to send notes and to ask for dates and times that members would be able to visit.











Action  -  Clerks
282.Assets working party
The tree stumps have been removed from the new allotment site.

The area is ready for groundworks to start on the access road and this should happen during 

April 2018.

The Working Party had received 3 responses for tenders for the development of Abbey Fields. One

had ruled themselves out and meetings have been arranged with the other two for this week.

A further letter had been sent to all the allotment holders to keep them up to date with progress.
Some of the matting has already been put down on the site for the grass to grow through.

The footbridge from the six acres to James Road is included in the ground works contract. 

283.Report from the Finance Committee
All members had received the minutes of the finance meeting.

The utilities bill for the sports Hall has been presented without any dates and this makes it hard to check. It also appears that we are being charged for more than we should be. Members all agreed that the amenities committee should re-open negotiations with the school regarding these utility bills.










Action  - Amenities Committee
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There had been an underpayment of rent due on Lord Normanton’s land to the sum of £21,000.00.

The finance committee recommend that the Chairman, the Vice Chairman and the Chair of Finance speak to Somerley Estates and get some correct invoices.
The Finance Committee need to look carefully at the funding for 2018 – 2019.

Coun Alcock proposed these recommendations and Mr Haselgrove seconded them.   All agreed.

The Electricity supply to the Parish Rooms would appear to have Day and Night units reversed. Coun Alcock had drafted a letter to Total Gas and Power and awaits a reply.

Coun Alcock proposed that the General Workers pay be increased by an amount that will narrow the differential between the two general workers.  Seconded by Mr Haselgrove.   All agreed.

The financial Regulations have been amended and will be circulated by the clerks.










Action  -  Clerks
The current limit of £1000.00 that the Chairman has to allow a payment without referral to full council needs to be reduced.





Action  -  Finance Committee

The finance committee highlighted two areas of financial concern  -  these being the Sports Hall and employee costs.
284.Report from the Farms & Gardens Committee
The committee is trying to find a spraying contractor to spray the Snowden Fields.

Clerks have written to LCC to ask which contractors they use to spray their amenity areas but had not, as yet, received a reply.

Mr Boor’s own insurance only covers him to spay agricultural land.

Both General workers had attended a spraying course.
The non-payment of land rent has been paid by cheque but is still awaiting clearance.

Members asked if the Farms &Gardens Committee would look at the letter from the allotment holder who had moved out of the area and respond accordingly.    Action  -  Farms & Gardens Committee
285.Report from the Planning Committee 
All members had received minutes of this meeting.

286.Report from the Amenities Committee
There had not been a meeting of this committee.

There was nothing to report.

Coun Alcock did advise that the architect had been in touch regarding the proposed plans for the Skate Park, the Muga, the Outdoor Gym and the upgrading of the play areas.

287.Report from the Health & Safety Committee
There had not been a meeting of this committee.

There was nothing to report.

288.GDPR

All members had received some notes on this.
There are many grey areas in this.
We need to have something in place by the end of May.

Mr Quince will work with Mrs Stanojevic to get this sorted and will report back to the full council meeting. 






Action – Mr Quince & Mrs Stanojevic
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289.A16/Highways Matters – Items to be included on Walkabout on 16th April
Mr Parnell would like to attend the walk about with LCC representatives on 16th April.

Any members with any issues they would like to be brought up at this walkabout please let the clerks know prior to the 16th April.




Action  -  All members

Clerks to advise highways that The Deeping High Bank from Crowland to Deeping is in a very dangerous state of repair.     




Action  -  Clerks
290.Standing Orders Review
Mr Quince had reviewed the standing Orders and all members had received revised copies.

Mr Quince felt it would be difficult to reduce the content of the Standing Orders any more.
Members thanked Mr Quince for all his hard work and agreed he had done a really good job.

Coun Alcock proposed that the revised Standing Orders were accepted.     Seconded by Mr Green.    All agreed.
291.Correspondence 
1. LCC  - Temporary Road closure for essential maintenance works on Dowsdale Bank (between 950 metres South & 150 Meters North of Cox’s Drove) Cox’s Drove  (between Dowsdale Bank and a point 500 metres west) on 19th April 2018 when closures will be implemented as and when required signage will be displayed in advance. Queens Bank (Spalding Road to Martins Road) Crowland will be closed for 4 days between 1/5/2018 and 25/5/2018.    Put on town Notice Board.
2. Community Lincs  -  Details of Lincolnshire Community Buildings cluster meeting Gedney Hill and District Memorial Hall, on Monday 14th May 2018 from 7.00pm – 9.00pm.    Advise Clerks if you would like to attend.
3. Mr R Asplin  -  Letter from Mr Asplin bringing our attention to the state of the road surface outside of numbers 79 & 81 Peterborough Road. The Clerk has forwarded the concerns to LCC Highways and asked them also to respond to Mr Asplin. Clerks have also advised Mr Asplin that this has happened.   Actioned Already.
4. Lincs BKV & ST Competition - Details from Carina Clerk regarding the 56th annual competition, enclosing an entry form and inviting us to enter.  Complete & Return Form.
5. Peterborough City Council – Notification that the Peterborough Local Plan has now been submitted to the Secretary of State.    Noted.
6. Richard Lord, Head teacher, The Deepings School – Letter received in response to our letter concerning the school bus.  The school is very concerned and supportive of the family involved in this matter and have been involved with the police, local authority and the parents of the perpetrators. The Local Authority are responsible for the school buses, but the school does have the ability to sanction pupil’s behavior whilst in school uniform. The school does wish to ensure the safety of its pupils during their daily commute to school.          Mr Haselgrove will help Clerks draft a letter to include a thank you for addressing their responsibilities.
7. Cary Bellamy, 25 Chapel, Street, Crowland – Copy of a letter to SHDC Planning Department objecting to the planning application to build 6 houses on the Sports Field between Chapel Street and Strickland’s Drive.   To Planning Committee
8. Mr TJ Stimson, 13 Chapel Street, Crowland – Letter addressed to the parish Council objecting to the Planning application to build 6 houses on the sports filed between Strickland’s Drive and Chapel Street. Mr Stimson’s main concern is the vehicles along the narrow road of Chapel Street and exiting onto Broadway.    To Planning Committee.
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9. LCC – The Lincolnshire Waste Strategy Partnership has a new draft strategy which is up now for consultation until 2nd July 2018.      To Planning
10. Local resident  – Email received expressing disappointment that the police took a group of our “local” youths to Wembley to see a recent England Football Game and travel, tickets and refreshments were all paid for by the police. Crowland Juniors have 88+ youngsters on their books and the committee believes that those who misbehave are being rewarded from police funds when we are constantly told the police haven’t got enough funding.   Dealt with in item 278.
292.Accounts for Payment 
	MONTHLY INVOICES
	Apr-18
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CREDITOR
	VOUCH
	DETAILS
	Total
	Net
	VAT
	Code

	
	NO
	
	
	
	
	

	SHDC
	1
	Premises Licence/Snowden Field
	180.00
	180.00
	0.00
	S

	Elston Environmental
	2
	Mole Control
	359.10
	299.25
	59.85
	S

	Bridge Hardware
	3
	Misc Hardware
	195.29
	162.78
	32.51
	M

	Public Works Loan B
	4
	Loan Annual repayment
	137.63
	137.63
	
	O

	5th Lord Normanton
	5
	Underpayment of Land rent
	21161.40
	21161.40
	
	O

	D`cd
	
	
	
	
	
	

	T E Stafford
	6
	New Access & Footway
	1197.00
	997.50
	199.50
	Y

	M A Cleaning
	7
	Window Clean   Parish Room
	12.00
	12.00
	0.00
	T

	A M Strickland
	8
	New Window
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Flag pole , cord and mounts
	1614.98
	1345.82
	269.16
	T

	Paul Bywater
	9
	Consultancy fees &contract docs
	661.98
	661.98
	0.00
	Y

	North Level IDB
	10
	Drainage Rates
	2597.69
	2597.69
	
	O

	RDC
	11
	Section 73 Application
	518.40
	222.00
	86.40
	Y

	
	
	Skate Park Planning
	
	210.00
	
	R

	Chandlers
	12
	Safety Glasses/helmet
	52.00
	51.17
	0.83
	M

	ESPO
	13
	Stationery
	28.05
	23.38
	4.67
	M

	
	
	Totals
	21853.42
	21761.06
	92.36
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CODES
	
	S- SNOWDEN, PAV & FIELD
	
	
	
	

	F = EMPLOYMENT
	
	T=PARISH ROOM
	
	
	
	

	M = GENERAL
	
	U=SPORTS HALL
	
	
	
	

	N = S137
	
	V=YOUTH BUILDING
	
	
	
	

	O = LAND
	
	W=PLANNING
	
	
	
	

	P = FARMS/ GDNS
	
	X= CHRISTMAS LIGHTS
	
	
	
	

	Q = MACHINERY
	
	Y=ASSETS WORKING PARTY
	
	
	
	

	R =AMENITIES
	
	
	
	
	
	


S137 payments
There were no S137 payments 
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Coun Alcock proposed the accounts for payment, with the exception of item 5 for which correct invoices are to be obtained.
Seconded by Mr Boot.    All agreed.
293.Matters to be considered for inclusion on a future Council Agenda
There were no further items to be included on the next agenda.
Meeting Closed at 9.45pm
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In Committee - The Public and Press were excluded from the meeting in accordance with the provision of section 1 (2) of the Public Bodies (admission to meetings) Act 1960, the items to be discussed being of a confidential nature. 
